To: 

Boylston Board of Selectmen

Cc.
April Steward, Town Administrator


From:
Paul Dell’Aquila, AICP, Town Planner


Date:

July 15, 2021


Re:

Town Planner June/July Update
________________________________________________________________________

Please see below is a summary of my activities over the past month. As always, please let me know if you have any questions.
· Staffed 6/15/21 (remote) & 7/6/21 (in person) Planning Board meetings. 

· Had multiple discussions with Attorney Adam Costa regarding large warehouse proposals (Pine Hill Drive & 160 Shrewsbury Street) currently under Planning Board review.

· Prepared and submitted a PARC grant application to EOEEA for purposes of getting funds to purchase the remaining lands of the former Camp Harrington from the Greater Worcester Land Trust for it to become a public park with passive recreation. In order to receive the funds, the Town would have to allocate the funds at a Fall Town Meeting and spend them down before the town could get reimbursed nearly $100,000 out of an approximately $150,000 expenditure.

· Participated in Master Plan Steering Committee meeting (remote) held on 7/14/21, where Goals & Objectives of the first three chapters were discussed. There will be an opportunity for public input on the goals & objectives in the Fall. 
· I received word that the OSRP prepared with assistance from CMRPC was approved and accepted by the state.
· Prepared for and staffed Local Rapid Response Plan public forum with CMRPC regarding potential projects in the 140 Corridor. CMRPC will be making a follow up report to the BOS on 7/19/21.
· Began assisting Town Clerk/Staff with reorganization of document storage.

